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Dear Parents/Guardians,

Thank you for all the support with all our sporting and cultural activities which are ongoing over the past few 

weeks. Next week is Wellbeing week and we have lots of activities and programmes planned such as badminton, 

tennis. soccer, a walk to Trim Castle and Trim Library.  All which culminate in sports day on Friday  6th June.

Tomorrow, Thursday 29th May,  we  are delighted to receive our new Junior Infant cohort where the children get a 

chance to meet their new teacher and experience what will be their new surroundings in late August. We are 

asking parents of current junior infants children to collect their child a little early @ 1:15pm so that we can plan and 

prepare the classrooms for this event. For some children who get some buses or attend local pre-schools, this may 

not be feasible so we do understand if you cannot collect. Some parents who are returning for the 1.50 closure in 

senior infants may collect their child at this time also if it is convenient to do so. This is  also a good opportunity to 

meet parents and answer questions and arrange further meetings if necessary. The parents will be asked to enter 

the school from the St Michael’s side of the building. 

School reports. School reports will issue to parents on Monday 16th June. 

School sports: Congratulations to our Camogie and rounders teams who have reached the finals in their 

respective competitions. 

Ukulele: We held an assembly yesterday to celebrate our work during the year. Thank you to Stephen from Music 

Generation for all his work this year. 

School Closures: School will be closed on Friday 30th May this week and Monday 2nd  of June for the Bank Holiday 

weekend. 

BÍ Cineálta. Thank you to all those who contributed ideas and thoughts leading up to the formulation of our 

anti-bullying policy

First Holy Communion: Students in second class received the Sacrament of First Holy Communion last Saturday. It 

was a very special day. We hope you and your families had  a wonderful day of celebration. Thank you for 

organising the flowers for our teachers at the end of the ceremony. It was especially lovely to see Ms. O' Connor 

back to see the children make their First Communion. Thank you to Ms Mulligan and Ms Carmody for their 

preparation of the classes leading up to today and to Fr Paul for a lovely ceremony. 

I would like to say a special word of thanks to Ms Gorry, Ms Daly and Mr Kilbride and all the boys in the choir for 

staying on with our girls and providing such beautiful music along with our own fantastic musicians Ms Nally and  

Ms Mc Gale. It was a long day for the choir especially those with with other  commitments and football games in 

Navan etc. Your presence was greatly appreciated by us here in St Mary's. 

Finally thank you to our parents association and our other volunteers for providing such a lovely afternoon in our 

school hall where we got  a chance to meet up and the children got to show their school to their relatives. 

Kind regards,

Fergal Kelly

Principal

                                          



SCHOOL NEWS

CAMOGIE

Well done to the school camogie team who are 

through to the county final of Cumann na mBunscoil, it 

was a very tough semi final against St Paul’s in Navan, 

two great teams battled it out, we pulled away in the 

end to win by a point, super performances all over the 

pitch. Well done girls!

ROUNDERS

Congratulations to our Rounders team who won their 

semi-final today against Whitecross NS. They will play 

Kentstown NS in the final next week. Best of luck 

girls! 

MINI ROUNDERS

St Mary’s held the county mini rounders tournament 

for 3rd and 4th class girls on Wednesday down in Trim 

GAA. Over 200 girls took part and all teams played two 

games. It was great sporting day, well done to all the 

girls who took part.

MONEY CLUB will be be on 10th June

REMINDER

SCHOOL WILL BE CLOSED FRIDAY, 

30TH MAY & MONDAY, 2ND JUNE.



SCHOOL NEWS

IMPORTANT DATES

Sports Day

Friday, 6th June

6th Class Girls Graduation

Wednesday, 25th June

1st Class Boys Graduation

Thursday, 26th June

SCHOOL TOURS 2024-2025

Junior Inf & Language Class  Tour 

Clonfert Pet Farm 17th June   

Senior Inf Tour 

Causey Farm 23rd June

1st Class Tour 

Mellow Adventure Centre 23rd June 

2nd Class Tour 

Rockfield House 13th June

3rd Class Tour 

Crystal Maze 18th June

4th Class Tour 

Dublin Zoo 25th June

5th Class Tour 

Causey Farm 20th June and 

 Boyne Adventure Centre 23rd June

6th Class Tour 

Carlingford Adventure Ctr 12th June

Food Dudes Week in St. Mary’s

June 9th to 13th

We’re excited to be taking part in Food Dudes Week 

from June 9th - 13th. It’s a fun programme that 

encourages children to enjoy more fruit and vegetables 

as part of their daily diet. Lots of activities around 

healthy eating will be integrated into the curriculum 

this week. Parents will receive a letter with more 

information about the programme. Food Dudes is a 

healthy eating programme supported by Bord Bia and 

the Department of Agriculture. Please review our 

Healthy Eating Policy here Healthy-Eating-Policy.pdf 

S. Minogue

PAWS and Water Safety

The PAWS programme ( Primary Aquatic Water Safety) 

is promoted in our school in the summer term as part of 

our SPHE curriculum under the strand unit - Safety and 

Protection.

The PAWS programme is a water safety programme 

from Water Safety Ireland on how to stay safe on our 

waterways. The teachers use the interactive resources 

from the PAWS website to teach important water safety 

rules - https://www.teachpaws.ie/ 

With the summer holidays approaching, it’s important 

to reinforce water safety awareness.

https://stmarystrim.ie/wp-content/plugins/smart-slideshow-widget/2024/02/Healthy-Eating-Policy.pdf
https://www.teachpaws.ie/


GREEN NEWS

National Bike Week and National Bike Day

Huge thanks to teachers, staff, students and parents who supported our bike to school day! Well done to all the 

pupils who cycled especially Beth in Junior Infants and Ben in Senior Infants! Unbelievable! (And to Mr Madden of 

course.... Cyclist of the day! COD)

There was a huge turnout to the National Cycle to school event last Friday, May 16th. Many thanks to all who 

participated and to parents and guardians who made it possible. The sunshine really added to the experience. 

Trim looked splendid that morning. Thanks also to Garda Edel Dugdale who guided us safely along the roads. Well 

done all! 

Here’s a little video 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=3a193a1516&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:18333730

73685277450&th=19717318cdc6eb0a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=196e51396ce5987bea81&

zw

Trim reusable Cup Project

2 Green delegates at the launch of Trim’s reusable cup.

                                               

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=3a193a1516&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1833373073685277450&th=19717318cdc6eb0a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=196e51396ce5987bea81&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=3a193a1516&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1833373073685277450&th=19717318cdc6eb0a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=196e51396ce5987bea81&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=3a193a1516&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1833373073685277450&th=19717318cdc6eb0a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=196e51396ce5987bea81&zw


GREEN NEWS

Jigsaw Meath and Trim Family Resource Centre invited our pupils to embark on a project to illustrate the 

importance of nature and Biodiversity on mental health and well-being.

On Wednesday we visited the mural and met with local artist, Megan Quinn.

We were very proud of own artists. See their beautiful work attached. 

Remember Green is cool 

at home and at school!



As we enter the final term of the school year, I would like to thank all parents/guardians, students 

and staff for your continued support so far this year with all our PA events and fundraisers.

The following is a list of the final few events that the PA will be involved in this school year, 

for which we are seeking volunteers to help:

Sports Day:  Friday 6th June. 

Seeking 8 helpers to serve fruit to the students between 9.30am and 12.30pm.

6th Class Graduation: Wednesday 25th June 

Seeking 8 helpers to help set up and serve refreshments between 6.45pm to 8.15pm.

Used Uniform Sale: Friday 27th June 

Seeking 4 helpers to help with the sale between 9am – 9.30am / 11.30am – 12.30pm. 

If you are in a position to help out in any way, please do contact us at pa@stmarystrim.ie with your 

name and contact details and we will be in touch.  As always, your assistance is very much 

appreciated.

Warmest regards

Natache Sadler

Chairperson – St. Mary’s Parents’ Association



2025 - 2026 SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

 Nath na Seachtaine:  Tá sé ag cur báistí - It is raining

 Seanfhocal na Míosa: Ní hé lá na báistí lá na pbáistí 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 2025-2026



Family Fun Day in the Castle Arch Hotel 
Saturday 31st May. 










